Sally, 
Janice and I have begun to worry about you. We haven’t heard from you for a long time. Judy Bock told us that she hadn’t heard from you recently either. 

Hopefully, everything is fine and you are just too busy to write, but we would like to catch a line from you. An e-mail would be fine, at baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu  

Everything is going well here. We are in the 9th week of winter quarter, talking about the social debates centering on birth control and abortion (in the sociology part of the class). We have a really great Soc 152B class: They are so well bonded now that they talk effortlessly about any topic imaginable. 

We had a new sex textbook come out in early January: Discovering Human Sexuality, by LeVay, Baldwin and Baldwin. We have been using it in Soc 152A and the students seem to like it. In order to get better feedback, we are also using it in 152B (this quarter only); and the students are helping us see small problems that we never saw as we were developing the book. (Simon LeVay is a famous biologist who made some of the early discoveries about the parts of the brain that make gay males different from straight males.)

We are trying to take as many vacations as possible and we climb a 3000 foot mountain at least once a week (and more often when possible). 

We often talk about you and want you to know how much we value our relationship with you. 
Hoping all is going well. 
